Food Service Committee Meeting
March 07, 2006

Notes

PRESENT: Amy Easton, Caryl Jacobs, Rachel Chang, Marcie Riedinger, Anna Stoerch,

Venus Deming, Mark Durfee, Mary Kelemen

ABSENT: Betty Peace-Gladstone, Mari Kosin, Ryan Williams

Notes from the February 21, 2006 meeting were reviewed.

Mary introduced and welcomed Venus Dewing.

Amy Eaton brought numerous food samples; sandwiches, burritos, drinks, snack, chocolate, etc., from Essential Foods, which is distributed by R&K Foods, Inc.  R&K specializes in organic and natural foods. Discussion followed concerning coolers, price points, shelf life, etc. The committee agreed that students have indicated a

desire for more healthy items, vegan and vegetarian items. This line seems to fill that need.  Mary will make contact with R&K and get more information.

Venus indicated there is a double door refrigerator in the room #2516 that is not

being utilized.  Perhaps this could be moved to the storage area in the bookstore to store back stock. Venus also suggested that we contact the Shoreline Conference Center, which at one time served the Shoreline Schools. In addition she mentioned Olympic/Cascade Service, which has a contract with the State for food delivery to the Ferry System. Marcie will contact the Shoreline Conference Center. Mary will contact Olympic/Cascade.
Marcie reported on her conversations with Sean (Lakeside Foods) he is still interested in serving the community but has not, to date, located a kitchen. Sean would like to

continue to cater events on campus. Discussion followed and the committee agreed that it would be best to have a “set and consistent” menu of food items that will be available in the student lounge so that students can plan ahead. Additional vendors;
hot dogs, tacos, etc., could come on campus for variety. Mary indicated that she is working on different vending machines; the assumption is that these would be located in the student lounge and perhaps other points on campus. 

Caryl indicated that she did not have any success in her attempts to contact

food service providers for film shoots and entertainment events.

Anna indicated that she emailed Amy’s Kitchen (frozen food) and is waiting to hear back from them concerning the possibility of bringing their line of frozen food

on campus.

Mary reported that she had talked with Paulette Graham about the kitchen facility in the Parent-Child Center.  While Paulette was very open to working with us, the DSHS and State licensing constraints are very restrictive.  The committee agreed that attempting to share the Parent-Child Center kitchen facility is not a viable option.

Rachel reported that Student Government can not allocate any funds at this time to the interim food service project for the purchase of coolers, etc. Discussion followed concerning new vs. used cooler equipment, the expense and other issues involved. Mary requested that Rachel keep Student government apprised of the direction the food service committee is heading so that there will not be any “surprises” as the committee makes recommendations.

Mary reported on her attempts to track down the Boeing Truck, which has been unsuccessful, but has opened the door to local commissaries. Discussions continue and are going well with Schwan’s. Mary passed around a couple of Schwan’s catalogs. Mary also reported on discussions that the college shuttle extend the route at lunch time to include the food court area at Central Market. Everyone thought this a great
idea. Mary reported that she and Mike Lanigan are working on microwaves and also

looking in to portable outdoor heaters. Mary met with Kae Peterson and Whidbey will continue to serve soup and sandwiches but will do so from both campus locations.
The committee meeting schedule:


March 21st, 3-4pm in the central conference room


April 11th,   3-4pm in the small conference room


April 25th,   3-4pm in the central conference room

The meeting adjourned at 4:20pm.
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